[image: image1.jpg]Test Valley 4





BICYCLE USER GROUP – BUG’s

MINUTES
Thursday 18th September 2014 at 18:30pm

Temporary Community Centre

East Anton Andover

Present:

Vivien Messenger
TVBC Transport Manager (Chair Person)

Dave Atkins

Andover resident

John Broom

Andover resident

Colin Carrè 

CTC
Kristina Choules

Community Development Worker TVBC

Apologies:

Hannah Chivers

Sustrans

Julie Evans


Andover Resident

Chris Gregory

Roger Upfold

CTC
Minutes taken:

Tracey Reilly TVBC

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	VM – Welcomed those who attended. 

Apologies given.
Introductions.
	

	2
	Minutes dated 19th September 2013 circulated.

Also available on website using the following link.

http://www.testvalley.gov.uk/assets/files/5608/Test-Valley-Bicycle-User-Group-Minutes-19th-September-2013.doc
Attendance levels 
BUG meeting in South usually has more attendees. The timing of the meeting to evening and the venue in north had been altered to hopefully enable more people to attend.
Any ideas welcome to increase numbers in the North.
	ALL



	3
	Progress Report
New development has secured new and improved  cycle routes at;

· Picket 20 

· East Anton

Work has also been undertaken to improve the NCN 246 and surface of the Test Way for cyclists between Chilbolton and Stockbridge.  At the Bridge before the Mayfly pub on A3057 improvements have been put in place to assist cyclists crossing.

Further work on the Test Way south of Stockbridge is due to be carried out soon to re-surface and cut back vegetation  

A new shared use route is proposed along Weyhill Road and due to be implemented soon. 

D A expressed frustration at route and signposting towards the town centre away from most direct route because going from A to B is preferred option for most commuters.

VM explained all types of users need to be considered.  Less confident cyclists would prefer not to have to cycle on the road even if it is a slightly longer route, particularly where children are using the route.  K C said some residents on E Anton want to cycle but won’t do so without off road routes.  There is a need to assist both more confident cyclists on road, and to encourage new, less confident cyclists with safer off road provision.
D A expressed concern as a bicycle user with the reduction in road width that islands can cause with cyclists being squeezed by vehicles, and wanted to know if there was really a demand?

VM explained installed as a traffic calming measure to slow traffic, and to assist pedestrians, and vulnerable groups in particular, to cross busy roads.  Generally community street audits and/or consultation are carried out to assess level of need prior to any work commencing.

VM to check existing islands locations on Weyhill Road.
General discussion about all users having respect for each other.  We have a very ‘car centred’ society and it will take time to change.  
	VM


	4
	Cycle Promotion
CC kindly offered to provide the group with an update.  Several events and activities have taken place in Andover to promote cycling.
Charlton Lakes Event

Event took place on 22nd June 2014, despite lots of effort the event was not very well attended.

CC felt that it lacked a ‘focal point’ and is going to run a series of ‘family focussed’ events, starting from Charlton Leisure Centre.  They do work well in other towns.  Vigo Park was suggested as an alternative venue close to the town centre.
Possible ‘loyalty scheme’ may be introduced to engage children to participate on a regular basis.

Last Sunday of every month an option.

Dates for Diary
Sunday 26th October next event
CC is going to re-launch the event in the New Year

CC to investigate venues, e.g. Vigo Park, Andover Leisure Centre possible

Try a Bike Scheme

Only 8 people took up the scheme

Bike Maintenance 

Once a month classes are held on bike maintenance but 

It is a struggle to fill the sessions. 

A new programme of events to be published prior to Christmas.

Dr. Bike

Not as well used as it could be - branding may be a factor – was suggested public may not understand that it means free bike maintenance.  CC to investigate.

CC explained what Aldershot have been doing in terms of cycling. ‘The Source’ is a successful charity.

Andover lacks a Community Group – any ideas?  Would like to have a similar hub for cycling activity in Andover.
There is Community Funding available for Andover but it needs to be spent before March.

JB explained that ‘the Park Run’ is really successful in Andover.  Perhaps it would be worth looking at their website for ideas.
	CC
ALL

	5
	Cycle Strategy & Network Supplementary Planning Document  (SPD)

VM explained that the last one was adopted by the Council in 2009. It is reviewed every five years and is now due another review.  The SPD helps to :
· secure/identify funding opportunities (primarily linked to new development).
· Provide a framework to highlight future works/schemes
It is available on the website using the following link;

http://www.testvalley.gov.uk/assets/files/3332/Cycle-Strategy-and-Network-SPD.pdf
A copy of the ‘draft cycle strategy review’ was presented to the group and discussed.  It is scheduled for Cabinet on the 1st October 2014 and if approved by Cabinet a Public Consultation will commence on 10th October 2014.  
(post meeting note – the consultation actually started on 17th October and will continue until 12th December 2014.)
All BUG members will be emailed an update.  Details will be available on the Test Valley website, (see link above) as well as statutory notices in the press.
Any feedback would be welcome.


	VM

ALL


	
	AOB

Sustrans booklet – Cycling Solutions 

A useful resource.

Smannel Road

KC mentioned a local resident’s concerns for safe pedestrian access to primary school in Smannell given Smannell Road has no footway.  VM said space is limited to provide a footway but will check what investigation may have taken place.
Salisbury Road - Parking on Cycle Paths

If dotted / dashed lines parking is permitted

Solid white lines – no parking.  DA was concerned about parking on cycle route on Salisbury Road. 
Bus Stop on Cycle Path outside Bus Station

DA enquired whether this bus stop was temporary or permanent due to the adverse impact on cyclists. VM to investigate

Western Avenue 
When approaching Sainsburys the cycle lane suddenly stops for no apparent reason when there is room to continue it.
Andover Airfield Business Park

The cycle lane means cyclists conflict with buses and have to stop at every bus stop.
VM to investigate

Charlton Road

Difficult for cyclists using this route – insufficient provision for cyclists here.
A343 towards Middle Wallop
Islands up the centre of the road impacting adversely on cyclists – why have they been put in?
VM to investigate

Salisbury Road / Beech Hurst

Where the footpath projects out on Salisbury Road and it pushes cyclists out into traffic.  Why has the footpath been widened?  VM explained it would be to assist pedestrians trying to cross the road and to slow traffic.
A342  Weyhill Road near Bell Public house 
Path already has weeds growing through and along the edges – needs to be maintained.  When weeds are cut down near paths they should be cleared and not left on paths.
Bike Ability

DA asked for an update on cycle training which CC was able to provide.

50% take up with schools on bikeability training which has replaced the old volunteer system.
Cycling proficiency – push for it to become part of the school curriculum.

Andover Cycle Route Map
Good feedback

Is it possible to differentiate between hard/non hard surfaces.  VM to consider for new version.

Secure Cycle Storage

JB asked if it was possible for permanent locked cycle storage to be provided in Andover.

Some areas have had bikes which are abandoned/damage in cycle racks which doesn’t give a very good image in Andover. Should be removed.
VM to investigate


	CC
VM

VM
VM

VM
VM

VM
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